[bookmark: _GoBack]From: Case Willoughby 
Sent: Friday, March 20, 2020 5:57 PM
Subject: COVID-19 Update

Dear Students,
 
Butler County Community College has been notified that a student enrolled at its main campus has presented symptoms consistent with COVID-19.
 
The student, who was last on BC3’s main campus March 9, has been tested for COVID-19 and is awaiting results expected next week. The college today alerted students by email who attended classes with the student, and faculty by telephone who taught the courses.
 
The notifications advised students, faculty and staff to contact a heathcare provider should they experience symptoms of COVID-19, and provided information about a community healthcare center that serves adults who do not have health insurance.
 
The student’s significant other, who does not attend BC3, was in contact with people between March 4 and March 8 who have subsequently tested positive for COVID-19. The significant other is asymptomatic, has also been tested and is awaiting results.
 
In respecting the privacy rights of its student, faculty and staff, BC3 cannot release further details that may identify the student.
 
There are no confirmed cases of COVID-19 at BC3 or at any of its additional locations at this time.
 
BC3 will provide further information as it becomes available.
 
Updates will be posted on BC3’s website at https://bc3.edu/services/coronavirus-2019.html

